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Our Ref: 3770954
Contact: Matthew Rose
Telephone: 02 4732 7703

5 November 2012

Mr Peter Goth

Regional Director, Sydney West Region
Department of Planning and Infrastructure
GPO Box 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Mr Goth

Section 56 Gateway Determination for Planning Proposal - Amendments to
Penrith Local Environmental Plan 2010

Council has received a Planning Proposal seeking amendments to Penrith Local
Environmental Plan 2010 (LEP 2010), under section 55 of the Environmental
Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (the Act).

The Planning Proposal seeks the application of an industrial zone and
associated development standards to approximately 18 hectares of the
approximate 23 hectares of land located at 1-4 Old Bathurst Road, Emu Plains
(the Site). The Planning Proposal seeks an environmental zone for the
remainder of the Site.

The Planning Proposal has been the subject of an evaluation by the Department
of Planning and Infrastructure (the Department). That evaluation concluded that:

“[...] there is sufficient strategic justification to pursue a rezoning of the Site
for industrial purposes subject to appropriate planning consideration
including an independent review on flooding issues. In this regard, it is
considered appropriate that the proposal be forwarded to the Gateway,
taking into consideration the findings of the Review.”

The evaluation also suggested ‘terms of reference’ for an independent review of
the flooding matters affecting the rezoning of the Site.
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If you do not understand this, please contact the Telephone Interpreting
Service on 131 450 and ask them to contact Penrith City Council on your
behalf on (02) 4732 7777. Or come to the Council offices and ask for an
interpreter.
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Se non riuscite a leggere questo, contattate il servizio telefonico di inter-
pretariato al numero 131 450 e chiedetegli di contattare da parte vostra il
comune di Penrith City al numero (02) 4732 7777 oppure venite in comune
e richiedete un interprete.
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the rezoning application (February 2006) accompany the submission of the
Planning Proposal.

Council made a further resolution that requests the Department to confirm the
‘terms of reference for an independent review of flooding matters’ identified in its
Evaluation Report, and any other specific further investigations required under
Section 56 of the Act, in any Gateway Determination it makes.
Please find enclosed three copies of the following documents:

1. The Planning Proposal (October 2012);

2. The Department’s Evaluation Report (25 September 2012);

3. The Rezoning Application (February 2006); and

4. Council's reports to and resolutions of its 8 October 2012 Policy Review
Committee Meeting and 15 October 2012 Ordinary Meeting.

If you require any further information, please contact Matthew Rose on (02) 4732
7703 or mrose@penrithcity.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Sustainability and Planning Manager



